MINUTES OF APIL EAST MIDLANDS REGIONAL GROUP MEETING
DATED 13TH JUNE 2011
Subject: JACKSON REPORT & EC UPDATE

Location: Straftdon Hotel in Nottingham 

Attendees: 18 (including 2 from the EC & Coordinator/Secretary)

Coordinator: Julie Walker opened the meeting, apologising for the cancellation of the last meeting. On discussion it would appear that several people did not receive email notifications and indeed for this meeting several people only received a reminder email. 

John McQuater gave a talk on the history of the Jackson Report and the present position. He recounted his activities as president and how we first developed the new claims procedure and the RTA portal and then the commencement of the Jackson Commission and Review.
 In John’s views the focus of the review was the removal of initial liabilities, qualified one way cost shifting, fixed costs for fast track trials, the reverse of proportionality, the current keeping of the small claims limit, the increase in general damages, the abolition of referral fees, the extension of BTE, the comparison of firms by Claimant's and the Claimant have a steak in the proceedings. The government have indicated acceptance, but the coalition government have not yet focused on implementation.
The view was the “war was far from over” and APIL as busy lobbying MP’s, but APIL members should continue to do so, particularly by submitting case studies. Potential allies are charities working with the injured, Unions and BTE insurers. 

Loraine Gwinnutt then gave an update in relation to the activities of the EC, particularly in relation to the lobbying on the Jackson Report and consultation on the RTA claims process. It was certainly APIL’s view that the portal was not yet a complete process and it could not possibly be replicated into EL and PL. Other issues were the judicial review of the Lord Chancellor on the issue of the discount rate, consultation with NHSLA on improvements, the changes by stealth by the CICA now making payments direct. The implementation of the EL tracing office and issues in the Scottish and Northern Ireland court services with their reviews which are currently being undertaken. 

Finally it was confirmed that the new chief executive of APIL is Deborah Evans. 

Steve Fitzwalter - Secretary

